Connecticut B.A.S.S. Federation Nation
Meeting Minutes
November 15, 2012
The regular monthly meeting of the Connecticut B.A.S.S. Federation Nation was called to order on November 15, 2012 at approximately 7:30 by Sylvia Morris.
Roll Call: The following clubs were absent: CT Bassmen, CT Sweetwater Bass, Pachaug Area Bassmasters, Thayers Marauders, and Tobacco Valley Bass Anglers.
Correspondence: None.
Announcements:
• Registration for the “Bass Pro Shops Bassmaster Opens” began on November 8th. Registration is going strong and there are still openings for co-anglers and even a few pro spots left as well.
• The CBN has won another cash award from Lowrance for our entry in the “Lowrance Booklet” contest. The CBN won $2000 for our entry, thank you to Lee Ann Housley for all her hard work.
• Merchandise from Humminbird/Minn Kota as part of our sponsorship agreement has been received.
• The 2014 Bassmaster Classic will be held on February 21-23, on Lake Guntersville.
• Checks from the Triton Alliance have been received for the members on the state team that run Triton rigs with Alliance gear.
• All members can visit http://www.bassmaster.com everyday and enter to win daily prizes and a chance to win a trip for two to the Bassmaster Classic.
• The CBFN has received the $500 check from Verizon to pay for one of the 2012 Casting Kids prize

A motion was made and passed to accept the previous month’s minutes.
Report of Officers
Treasurers Report: Marc Levesque.
Conservation Report: Dave Santos.
Boating Advisory: None.
C.L.A. Report: None.
Tournament Report: Sylvia Morris:
• Sylvia Morris thanked Daniel Monroe and his parents for hosting the recent Tournament Trailer Clean up. They also pitched in a helped with the clean up as well.
• The trailer is now clean and being stored at Reynolds Marine.
• NEW TOURNAMENT COMMITTEE MEMBERS ARE ALWAYS NEEDED.
Sponsorship Report: Bob Nelson:

• WE WOULD LIKE TO THANK ALL OF OUR SPONSORS FOR THEIR SUPPORT IN FILLING OUR PRIZE TABLES AT THE CBFN AWARDS BANQUET!!!

• Reynold’sGarage and Marine is now selling the Storm Rainsuit.
• Mid State Batteries- Please consider them for your battery needs.
• La Quinta- La Quinta has a special rate for fishermen of $84 with a breakfast.
• Microtel- Microtel has a fisherman’s rate of $69.
• Best Western- Best Western has a fisherman’s rate of $79.
• The Newberry Inn- The Newberry Inn has a fisherman’s rate of $79.
• Castle Baits- Castle Baits new products can be seen on their website http://www.castlebaits.com
• US Reel-The new phone number and address for US Reel is: 866 -229-(REEL) 866-229-7335
• Dig-In Shallow Water Anchor- ALL CBFN members can receive a 5% discount at their website (www.diginanchor.com). Use the promo code CBFN2012, to get the discount, when ordering online.
• Boat U.S.- Boat U.S. has given us free memberships to be used at our banquet.
• All Terrain Tackle- All Terrain Tackle’s products can be seen on their website. (www.allterraintackle.com)
• Kistler Rods-Kistler Rods gave us 6-2013 rods for the banquet. The Kistler website has weekly and daily specials: (www.kistlerrods.com)
• tungstenweights.com-All CBFN members can receive a 20% discount on all tungsten weights and products in the on-line store (www.tungstenweights.com). The discount code to enter is "CTBASS".
• Keitech-Keitechbaits were distributed at the banquet.
• Carhartt- TheCarhartt Retail Store, in New England, located at Legacy Place, in Dedham, MA has a discount for CBFN members when they shop in the store.

C.B.F.N. Scholarship Committee: None.
Robert S. Malloy Scholarship Committee: Dave Santos:
• Dave is still trying to contact the representative at UCONN to set up the details.
• The Malloys have contacted Dave and offered once again to help out.
Banquet Committee: Sylvia Morris:
• Banquet was held on 11-10-12 at the Chowder Pot in Hartford.
• There were 177 people in attendance.
• The raffle sales were strong and as usual, the junior CBN will receive 20% of the total money raised from the raffle sales.
• Jason Quinn was our guest speaker. He did a great job, we were glad to have him. He sent Sylvia an email after he had left. He wanted to thank the CBN for the opportunity to speak to us.
• The next banquet has already been booked. It will be at the Chowder Pot again on 11-9-2013.
Membership Committee: Paul DIngee:
• Paul passed out forms to club reps asking them for info regarding their clubs and which ones are looking for new members.
Website Committee:
• The website is still under construction and constantly being updated.
• There is an opinion link on the home page, please give us some input if you would like to see anything special.
• We are currently working on the details of the contract.
Audit Committee:
• An audit committee has been formed. Vinny Mucci will chair the committee.
Youth Report:
• The junior CBN had its annual Live bait tournament on Candlewood Lake on 11-11-12. The fishing was great and Terry Baksay wanted to thank his volunteer boat captains, Ryan Glover, Reed Johnson, and Steve Deguzis.
• Ron Frisk attended the youth director meetings at the recent BASS Federation Nationals and had a lot to discuss. Most of his discussion was geared toward starting a High School Bass fishing tournament trail. He is only just starting to get the ball rolling on this and is looking for all the help he can get. If you, or anyone you may know is interested in helping, please contact Ron Frisk.

Finance Committee: None.
State Team Report: Sylvia Morris:
• The first meeting for the 2013 state team took place at 4:45 prior to the banquet on 11-10-12 at the chowder pot.
• Pictures were taken then of the members and all contracts were signed.
• The divisional will be held at Sebago Lake out of Point Sebago on September 16 thru the 20th 2013. Sylvia Morris traveled to Maine to check out the possible accommodations.
• Sylvia opted for the offered meal plan for each member which includes lunch and dinner each day for $129 per person.
• There is also room for team member to bring family members at their own costs.
Motion made and seconded to accept reports as given
Old Business
• Excused absences: Talcott Mountain Bassmasters and The Greater Hartford Bassmasters.
• Nominations for the 4 executive officer positions were submitted. There was only one for each position. Sylvia Morris was nominated for President, Robert Nelson was nominated for Vice President, Marc Levesque for Treasurer, and Rachel Rose for Secretary.
• The proposed by-law changes were discussed and will be voted on next month at the December meeting.
• The contract for the building and maintenance of the website is currently being worked on with the Triton Group.
• Mickey Soler competed at the Nationals and gave a strong showing.
• Rosters and Dues were due at the November Meeting. Please Every member of your club must be on a CBFN roster and a current National BASS member.
New Business
• Vinny Mucci asked for two volunteers to help him with the audit committee. Dan Monroe and Kevin Rose volunteered.
• Bill Hyatt from the CT DEP will be attending the December and February meetings to give short presentations.
• There are workers needed to work at the upcoming winter shows in Hartford. If you can volunteer, please contact Sylvia Morris.
• Sylvia Morris attended the 2012 Presidents meetings at the Nationals and this is her report:
o Our Name will Change on Jan. 1st 2013 To The Connecticut B.A.S.S. Nation
B.A.S.S. will be known as The B.A.S.S. Nation

o 2013 Special membership Renewal Offers
• One— 5 Yr. membership for 110.00(Reg. 125.00)
• Two—Life membership $450.00 ( Reg. $500.00)

o 2013 membership Fundraising program
o For every Brand New member signed up with B.A.S.S. from our State, the State receives 10.00. To be paid quarterly from B.A.S.S. by check to the State presidents.
*Program will run Jan 1st to Dec 31st 2013.
o B.A.S.S. is making events kits (to be used at Shows) with all the proper forms for new members to fill out to qualify for this program. They can also sign up on line at http://www.bassmaster.com/bfnnewmember. They will receive a 1 year of Bassmaster magazine, Tackle bag, a B.A.S.S. Cap,Tip Booklet and DVD and all Benefits of being a B.A.S.S. Member Price of the membership is $25.00.
o SPONSORS for 2013:
• Triton Mercury Motorguide, Lowrance Alliance Returning but different.(pass out)
• Evan Williams Program Same
• Skeeter Real Money &Rebates(25.00 to sign up for the Real Money program.)
• Cabelas
• BASS Pro Shops
• Nationwide Insurance
• Toyota Bonus Bucks
• Boat US Weigh to win
• Working on many more to be announced as soon as contracts are signed.
o Connecticut will host Divisional again in 2018
o Discussed Nationals, Anglers will be using their own boats for 2013.Sponsors will supply boats for the juniors and will have 4 to 6 spare boats available. If you have a non-boater make the Nationals it is up to the state to worry about a boat not B.A.S.S.
o Must update your club with B.A.S.S. Nation by Dec 1st or your Magazines will stop and not be reinstated until dues are paid.
o All club members must be federated! You are in Bad standings if you do not pay your State Dues.
o New Insurance Available Nov 5th. ( On our website under forms)
o Chapter handbooks& Leadership binders to be created and available on Federation tab of bassmaster.com soon!
o Some rule additions and changes to B.A.S.S. Federation Nation Tournaments Rules.(Passed out ) Some already in effect. These rule changes are for the National Federation Tournament rules, NOT changes to our tournament rules. We would have to vote on our own rule changes. New for 2013 the Boat Captain for the Juniors will be recognized as the 3rd Alternate on the Team and will be able to share all info with the entire Team. All of the rule changes are:
o Rule 1 (ii) – EACH POLICY MUST SHOW AN EFFECTIVE START AND EXPIRATION DATE.
Tournament officials have sole authority to determine if insurance policies meet BAS.S., LLC
requirements.
Rule 3 (ii) – No competitors will be allowed on Tournament waters after registration until the first day of
competition, except under rule 3(iii).
During the official practice competitors are not allowed to live well or keep any bass unless they have
permission from tournament officials.
Rule 3 (iv) – Once daily cuts are announced at the post weigh in rules meeting, competitors not making
the cut are no longer considered in the tournament. Competitors making cut may not receive information
under rule C3 (ii).
Rule 3 (v) – During the official competition days of the tournament a competitor may not make cell calls
for the purpose of locating or: catching fish on tournament waters. Cell phones may be used for
emergency situations. Competitors are allowed to calilockmasters for locking purposes only.
Competitors are allowed to use smart phones for global maps, weather, notes, etc .
Rule 9 – Jet drive engines are not allowed during both official practice and competition.
Rule 13 – Waters deemed off limits by authorities or tournament officials should be treated like a wall. No
boats or casting behind that boundary while fishing.
Rule 17 – to be deducted from their daily score.
It is recommended competitors keep all bass in live wells during the culling process. Placing bass on the
boat carpet during culling is not an advised practice. Non penetrable culling clips are recommended.
Rule 19 – At any Divisional or the BAS.S. Federation Nation Championship, in case of a tie for first place
on a state team, division champion or overall champion at the end of the tournament, that is not resolved
by the following four (4) tie breakers, there will be a sudden-death fish-off between the tied competitors,
under the direction and special rules established by tournament officials.
All other team or individual ties, the following tie breakers will be used in the following order: (1) the
heaviest single day catch during competition (2) if the tie is not broken, the next tiebreaker will be the
second heaviest single day catch during competition. (3) if the tie is not broken, the next tiebreaker will be
the largest number of legal fish weighed during competition; (4) if the tie is not broken, the next tiebreaker
will be largest number of legal live fish weighed during competition; For all places other than first place, If
the tie is not broken by applying the foregoing procedures, the tie will remain a tie, and monetary prizes
will be awarded in an equal amount between the tied teams or individuals. In the instance where
merchandise is involved, prizes will be awarded as determined by tournament officials.
Rule 21 – Appeals for penalties assessed under Rule C1
Rule 27 – In addition, the State Federation Nation president or his/her designated representative will be
considered a second alternate and the person designated as the Jr boat captain will be considered the third alternate. .

• The Naugatuck Valley Bassmasters will be holding an open tournament on Candlewood Lake in June. The tournament will benefit the Naugatuck Food Bank. 25% of the entry fees will go to the food bank. Details and entry forms can be found on the members forum.
• CBN member Dave Dziob started a discussion under new business regarding the CBN tournament rules regarding tie breakers. He thought that the big fish tie breaker, although fair for a tie breaker at a trail event, is not the best way to break a tie when it comes to the angler of the year standings. He thought it would be more fair to use total weight from the entire trail for that tie breaker. There was some discussion and it was decided that we table this until the clubs have a chance to discuss it amongst themselves. We can vote on this at the next months meeting.
• There will be Pizza at the December meeting.
Meeting was adjourned at approximately 8:45 p.m.
Next Meeting: December 20, 2012
Respectfully Submitted,
Carl Pedersen, CBFN Secretary.

